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“The four-member Task Force formed by the Council of Islamic

Ideology (Cll) ought to comprise reputed and established
religious scholars.”

(Hafiz Aakif Saeed)

Lahore (PR): “The four-member Task Force formed by the Council of Islamic
Ideology (CIl) ought to comprise reputed and established religious scholars.”

This was said by the Ameer of Tanzeem-e-Islami, Hafiz Aakif Saeed, in a statement. The Ameer
remarked that the although the recommendations made by the 20-member committee of the
Council of Islamic Ideology (CIl) to mould Pakistan into a replica of the Islamic State of Madinah
were satisfactory, however we have serious reservations regarding the four-member Task Force
created to give suggestions in order to modulate those recommendations into practical form for the
purpose of implementation in our country. The Ameer noted that to say that scholars who are
modernists and in awe of Western ideologies make up an overwhelming majority of that Task Force,
would not be incorrect. The Ameer emphasized that the Council of Islamic Ideology (Cll) should
reconsider their decision regarding the composition of the Task Force and formulate a new team
(Task Force) comprising reputed and established religious scholars in order to peruse this extremely
vital assignment.

While commenting on the recent negotiations regarding the withdrawal of US forces from
Afghanistan in Doha, the Ameer said that although the effort to bring peace to Afghanistan was
admirable, yet the venomous statements of a former US ambassador to Pakistan, the US
assistance and support to terrorist organizations such as Daesh (ISIS) in Afghanistan and reports
surfacing about the activities of RAW and MOSSAD to make the peace negotiations unsuccessful,
all proved that the US had, in fact, no interest in establishing peace and stability in Afghanistan. The
Ameer concluded by stating that the Afghan Taliban would most certainly be well aware of the
history of USA — full of treachery and deception — and therefore, would not let their success
achieved over the ‘Super Power’ in the battlefield be jeopardized at the negotiating table.
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